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Thank you for the opportunity to respond to the subject OIG draft report. The
Employment and Training Administration (ETA) shares your view that, overall,
the states did a good job in implementing the temporary Federal Additional
Compensation (FAC) program. However, we acknowledge states have faced
sorae challenges implementing the program.

ETA concurs with the findings in the draft report and we are proceeding to
immediately address the recommendations. We will follow-up with each of the
applicable states to ensure that they complete the required programming for
income tax withholding, and identify, recover, and report FAC overpayments.
We will also issue guidance to all the states to reaffirm these FAC requirements.

As noted in the report, ETA provided states with formal guidance to implement
the FAC program through Unemployment Insurance Program Letter No. 11-09.
Additionally, as part of its oversight responsibilities, ETA has been conducting
on-site program reviews since June 2009. During these site visits, the state's
implementation of FAC is reviewed and appropriate technical assistance and
guidance is provided.

A raview was conducted in Indiana during August 24 - 28, 2009, and ETA staff
found that the state had not programmed its system to withhold income taxes
anc it was not recovering and reporting FAC overpayments. ETA immediately
began working with Indiana to address and resolve these issues, and we will
continue to monitor the state's progress.

We believe ETA has provided strong leadership to the states to facilitate
implementation of the FAC program in accordance with the program
requirements. We plan to issue additional guidance to all states in the near
future and will continue on-site reviews and technical assistance as needed.
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